
 

August 30, 1923 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
regular adjourned session at 11:00 o'clock A.M. with the 
following present: Councilman Hirons, Hampson, Murr, Miller and 
Meders, Acting City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Jordan and 
City Clerk Peck. City Manager Garrett and Councilmen Marshall and 
Dowrey were absent. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that the action taken by the Council on August 29th, 1923 in 
readvertising for new bids on bonds for Paving District No. 9 be 
rescinded. Motion carried. 

 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the offer of Boettcher, Porter and Company, of Denver 
Colorado of par plus accrued interest on 5 1/2% bonds of Paving 
District No. 9 be accepted, and that the President of the Council 
be authorized to enter into a contract for the sale of said 
bonds. Upon this motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen 
voting YEA: Hirons, Hampson, Murr, Miller and Meders. All the 
Councilmen present voting YEA, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Mr. J.A. Measures appeared before the Council in regard to the 
curb along the parking of the Post Office property. Mr. Measures 
stated that permission should be obtained from the Government to 
use the granite curb when putting in the pavement instead of 

constructing a new concrete curb. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that Mr. Measurers telegraph the government officials asking them 
for permission to use the granite curb, moving the same out to 
conform with the rest of the curbing on Rood Ave, the City 
Engineer to order the curb constructed as wished by the Post 
Office authorities. Motion carried. 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Meders 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
/s/Fred A.Peck 

City Clerk 


